
Stanton College Preparatory School   
SAC Meeting Minutes January 15, 2020 

Attendance:  Members present as noted on the attached sign-in sheet for Stanton College 
Preparatory School (hereinafter referred to as Stanton) School Advisory Council (SAC) and 
sign-in sheet for the community, stakeholders, including parents. 

Call to Order:  A meeting of the Stanton School Advisory Council was held in the Stanton 
Media Center on Wednesday,  January 15, 2020.  Chairperson Kenyatta Register called the 
meeting to order at approximately  3:32pm. Tessy Robbins, 2019-20 SAC Secretary recorded 
the minutes for the meeting.   

Welcome:  Mrs. Register welcomed all in attendance to the meeting.   

Minutes from Previous Meeting:  Minutes of the November 20, 2019, Stanton SAC meeting 
were reviewed and discussed.  Approval of the minutes was not published due to the lack 
of quorum. They will be reconsidered at the February meeting. 

Report from PTSA:  Report from PTSA was provided by our PTSA Representative, Dawn 
Botkin. 

 PTSA meeting was held yesterday, January 14, 2020 

 PTSA membership:  1,079. Current enrolled student population is 1,575.  We need 
another 181 more members are needed for Stanton to be considered 100% 
membership.  Stanton PTSA will host a Chik Fil A Member drive in January. 

 The student member parking spot drawing was completed.  Luke Wilson, a junior,   
was awarded the monthly parking spot for January.  Sarah Snelson, a senior 
awarded February spot. 

 Tentative date for Campus Clean up is March 28, 2020. 
 Winterfest went really well 
 Blood drive numbers were down as anticipated.  The next blood drive for this year 

school year will be in  April. 
 First tour date is January 16.  Feeder Tour is February 7th. 
 Next week is Spirit week 

 January 25th is UNF Winter Formal Tickets on sale Friday for Seniors and next week 
for underclassmen.  It is a Sadie Hawkins dance.  Tickets are $20.00 and will be sold 
during lunch and guest forms are available in the Activities Office. 

 Grant applications were distributed in November.  Ms. Betancourt asked for 
countertop ice maker.  Ms. Riendeau requested dictionaries and both requests were 
purchased.   Funding is still available. 

 SG Tower resolutions has been discussed but the City Commissioners has not put 
one forth and doesn’t plan to do so.  The FCC can place these towers anywhere they 
wish to do so. 



 Legislation:  Legislators will be voting on HB 1079. Vicki Drake has prepared talking  
points outlining why a Board appointed superintendent is preferable to an elected 
superintendent. 

 Reflections had 29 entries and at least one is going to state this year. 
 February 22, 2020 will be Miss  Stanton. Students can buy tickets 19th through the 

21. 
 A full copy of the PTSA Meeting Minutes will be attached to the SAC meeting 

minutes. 

SIF Report: SIF Chair Tammy Brown reported the $3,594.75 was spent for Agenda/Planners 
the remaining balance in the SIF account is $5,768.32. 

Principal’s Report:   

● PMAs  for reading, biology, and U.S. History have begun. Some students are taking the 
PMA lightly.  Administration, teachers and parents are trying to encourage all students to 
take their time.  Some students took test in 5 minutes. 

 Katy Carlson won a national piano contest and performed at Carnegie Hall 

● Cheerleaders won second place in Nationals. 

● Please encourage all Seniors to check out the scholarship pages for new scholarships. This 
is free money for our kids but they have to apply. 

● Tours will be held January 16, 23, 30. February 4, 11, 19, 26.  Please tell guests to report 
to Media center. 

● February 7 will be the Magnet Tour Day where students come on Buses.  James Weldon 
Johnson will be morning.  Landon/Kirby will be afternoon.  The afternoon session will have 
lunch at Stanton. Darnell Cookman 8th graders will receive personal to encourage them to 
tour Stanton. 

● IB Magnet deadline is January 23 at 4:30 PM.  Applicants will receive notification via email 
February 7th and will have until February 21 to confirm their seat. 

● Magnet Choice Office will be open to help parents with Focus Accounts on January 23, 
February 7, and February 27 from 6:00 to 7:00 PM. 
 
Old Business:  The Stanton SAC Bylaws Amendments:  A quorum was not present so 
approval could not be granted.  The proposed amendment changes are 

Article III – Section V - Peer election shall be used to select parent, education support staff, 
student and teacher members of the SAC. Such elections shall be held at end of the school year 



for the upcoming school year such that the membership list of officers is ready to submit to the 
office of Instructional Research and Accountability as of October 1. 
Article III Section 9 - Membership in the Stanton SAC shall be limited to no more than 20 
voting members. The Stanton SAC is a sunshine organization and non-members are 
encouraged to attend meetings but may not vote. Voting in SAC meetings shall be limited to 
duly elected/appointed school board approved members.  
 

Article V  b) These officers shall be elected at the last meeting of the Stanton SAC school year 
for the upcoming school year provided notice of election has been served.   Should a vacancy 
of an officer exist, elections will occur before October 1. 

c) See Addendum  
 

New Business:  There was no new business 

Next Meeting: 
Stakeholders Meeting February 19, 2020 

Meeting adjournment: 
Kenyatta Register, 2019-20 SAC Chairperson, adjourned the meeting at 4:16 PM   

Submitted by: Tessy Robbins, 2019-20 SAC Secretary & Dawn Botkin, PTSA Representative, 
January 15, 2020 

 


